To: ZEA EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

From: Heather Taylor

RE: ZEA Executive Committee Minutes for Monday, March 18, 2013

Present: Janet Busche, Amanda Smock, Cindy Weaver, Becky Tom, Diane Higgins, Chad Jackson, Erin Tyson Omen, Deanna Peyton, Judy Tolley, Katie Sites, Elizabeth Wright, Jere Kay Gardner, Autumn Wilden, Jim McCullough, Martha Mitchell, Heather Taylor

1. Call to Order 4:10

2. Reading and Approve of Minutes from February: First, Cindy, Second Chad, Minutes approved.

3. President’s Report

    a. Ballots for election of officers and reps will be going out with instructions. Please have these done 

    and collected by Friday. Autumn needs these no later that MONDAY to OEA.

    b. Assault on teachers – Union officers need to be aware of this, so if this happens at your school, 

    please let Autumn know so that we can follow up.

    c. Salt Fork regional meeting – I attended and heard issues from several other districts, it is 

    interesting to compare our district’s relationship with administration with other districts. We are 

    fortunate. 

    d. Appointed to EOEA Board of Directors - Local presidents can serve on this board. Meetings     

    include multi-county board members.

    e. C& B committee looking at this– currently working on revision. The elementary need more 

    attention and relief. Motion to include 2 vice presidents: one for elementary and one for secondary.     

    This will replace the position of President Elect. First Erin, Second Diane, Motion passed. Rational 

     is to allow ZEA to more fully attend to the specific needs of each group. This will help with 

    meeting time, and increase member involvement. This will allow for more time for issues to be more 

    fully investigated. Members with a background specific to primary or secondary will be able to 

    better serve the needs of all members.

    f. OTES Meeting with teachers – covered a lot of information, will be setting up another meeting 

    with administration to work on board policy for this. Autumn will be calling another meeting soon. 

    Still interested in alternatives to eTPES.

    g. Directions meeting March 26th, next Tuesday (interested elementary) – These meetings seem to be 

    helping. It has been suggested that we make suggestions in advance to Steve Forman to create an 

    agenda for future meetings. ZEA members suggest that they follow up on the concerns from the 

    previous meeting at the next meeting, this will show how concerns are being address. Cluster is one 

    concern that is not going away. Assessment copies and posting assessments to the website so 

    teachers can copy more easily. 

4. Treasurer’s Report: Special saving – from t-shirt sales, report submitted outlining expenses. Motion to approve first, Erin, Second, Becky. Motion passed. Report approved. Need scholarship committee working on applications soon.

Ballot change – 40 members for EOEA delegate. 50 members for OEA delegate. EOEA on ballot should be 6, OEA 4.

5. Committee Reports:

    a. Budget


b. Dress Code 


c. Finance

    d. Fund for Children and    

        Public Education

e. Insurance


f. Membership

    g. Negotiations

h. Nominations

i. Grievance

    j. Scholarship 

k. Sick Leave Bank

l. Superintendent’s Advisory

   m. Technology 

n. other

6. Building Concerns

    a. ZHS – Is OTES an option that we do not have to do if we vote against it? Is this just because we voted 

    for RttT.  According to state law our evaluation should follow the follow rules set forth by HB 153.

    These must include: • Multiple Factors (50% Teacher Performance/ 50% Student Growth)




• Aligns with the Teaching Standards




• Requires observations




• Requires walkthroughs




• Assign rating of Accomplished, Proficient, Developing, Ineffective




• Written report of Evaluation Report




• Value Added at Classroom level




• Identifies measures of student growth for grade levels and subjects in which no value 


   added progress data is available




• Professional Development for Teacher continued growth

     - Talk about duel credit enrollment at the high school and the stipend for this. What is going on with this? 

     Will it get a stipend? Can a few people get too many supplemental contracts? Is anyone looking at making 

     the assignment of supplemental contracts more equitable? AP supplemental has not been 

     approved. Administration is not interested in giving more money for AP instruction.  We will look at 

     continuing this next year but it may be in question because the number is going up.

    - Student Teacher Cooperating teachers need to be compensated. This is too much work to do for nothing.

     We have brought this up to administration and they are not providing anything on this issue.

    - EP schedule time. Who is starting this or scheduling this? How can teachers have a say in this? IEP’s 

     are not including current information and are rarely relevant for a significant period of time. Autumn 

     suggests that this become a negotiation issue. Any negotiation issues, please email to Autumn.

    - Why do teachers have to pay more for school breakfast and lunches?

    b. ZMS – District wide we have cultivated a culture of misbehavior. The district needs to have a plan and 

    follow through on this. Consistency is a problem, and behavior needs to be handled equally. 

    c. National Rd – Will insurance be going up this year? We will try to have no increase. Insurance     

    Committee needs to meet before negotiating begins with Mike Young. Martha motioned that ZEA 

    requests a copy of the insurance financial report. Second, Becky. Motioned passed.

    d. John McIntire - nothing

    e. Zane Grey – Can yearbook person get a supplemental? Save for negotiations.

    - In the minutes from the board meeting today? Title funds being used for Marzano training. We would 

    rather see Speech/Hearing Services provided. Isn’t this a conflict with who is selected to provide PD.

    - Late bus situation solved. Problem with specials teachers doing duty until 3:50. Preschool within 7 1//2 

    hour day. 3 teachers were singled out for after school duty because they were told that they are leaving 

    school early. First attack – send for an administrator when the duty goes beyond the 7 ½ hour day. If 

    problem continues, put in a requisition for the time for extra duty. If this continues file a grievance. 

   - Title 1 teachers are being pulled as subs. When a special education co-teacher is out, the other teacher is 

    left with all the duties. Teachers are being told you cannot be paid for this when you submit a requisition. 

    This is a problem with compliance with special education laws. Flora Martin has been very supportive of 

    this in the past, so it is suggested that she be told about the issue.

    - Better behavior will result in better subs.

    f. Community School - Problems where 2 year degree subs are being used ahead of 4 year degree people.

7. Old Business

8. New Business – Martha motions that ZEA form an elementary ad-hoc group to talk about elementary issues and concerns. Suggests that Erin and Martha co-chair this. Need consensus on major issues, needs, etc.

Suggest 3 meetings at each school to cover all needs and share information. Becky second, motion carried.

9. Announcements

10. Adjournment – 6:00

